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May 27, 2022 
 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO  
International Code Council  
900 Montclair Road  
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Dear Committee  Members, 
 
The Idaho Association of Building Officials is pleased to endorse the candidacy of Jack Applegate for the 
position of Director-at-Large on the ICC Board of Directors. 
 
We have known Jack for many years, including during his time as President of the ICC, and appreciated 
his personal attention to our chapter over the years. We feel that his continued service can only help both 
the local chapters and the International Code Council. 
 
We believe that his experience makes him an asset to the Board. The Idaho Association of Building Officials 
supports Jack in his request for election to the position of Director for the ICC Board of Directors. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Justin Goodwin 
President, Board of Directors 
Idaho Association of Building Officials 


